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Dear Wagga Wagga Christian College
Community,

I  hope you enjoyed your long weekend.
I  spent the time with my husband and
two of my daughters and their families
on the South Coast.  My grandchildren
are young enough that the ocean is
sti l l  irresistible,  no matter the
temperature.  I  love to watch the joy
and the laughter with which they
embrace God’s creation -  I  hope we all
catch a moment or two of that same
child-l ike wonder this week!  

College students continue to excel in
their many activities.  Congratulations
to the three secondary students who,
last week,  made it  into the CIS Cross
Country team to compete at the NSW
All Schools event.  We are also
celebrating the fantastic results of the
Primary School Da Vinci Decathlon
teams. The Year 6 team came first ,  and
the Year 5 team came second.
Congratulations on the results of all
your hard work in preparing for this
event.  Students also took part in cattle
handling and showing workshops in
the past week and got great feedback
on their work.  Secondary boys
represented our College with energy 
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WEEK 8B, TERM 2

Nationally Consistent Collection of 
Data on School Students with Disability

(NCCD)

Click here to find out more about the College's
responsibility to provide the State and Federal
Government with information about supports

provided by the College to students with
disability.
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Mr Phill ip Wilson
PRINCIPAL

Rachel McClure
ACTING PRINCIPAL

"Grit allows us

to keep trying

until we get it,

and we can’t

develop it if

everything is

always

easy...."

GIVE THANKS

Prayer Points

Year 10 as they consider
their choices for 2024
Those who are sick and
struggling with trials

For our students and the grit they

display as they take on new

challenges

For dedicated staff and parents

who contribute time and energy

towards College programs and

events

PRAYER FOR

and pride in the Rugby 7s Gala Day and
interested students from Years 10 –  12 grew
in their understanding of mental health and
resil ience strategies through the Youth
Mental Health Forum. These endeavours
represent the work of students,  but also the
dedication of staff  and parents who
contribute their t ime and energies.  It  is  a
community effort ,  and I  thank all  of  those
involved. 

I  get excited about activities l ike the ones
mentioned above,  and not just because of
the great results ,  even though those
achievements are wonderful and we should
celebrate them. I  get excited about those
activities because of what they say about our
students’  attitude to learning.  To succeed in
an event l ike that requires a will ingness to
persevere at something,  to try and fail ,  and
to improve skil ls  over time. In education
research,  it ’s  called grit ,  and it  is  a key
characteristic of successful learners.  None of
us are experts the f irst t ime we try
something. Grit  allows us to keep trying
until  we get it ,  and we can’t develop it  i f
everything is always easy.  Thank you to
parents and teachers for presenting our
students with challenging opportunities,
and to our students for being will ing to take
on challenging tasks and persevere.  In the
end, you’l l  f ind that the grit  you develop is a
bigger prize than winning. 

I  look forward to catching up with some of
you at Wednesday morning tea just after
assembly.  It ’s  nice to feel l ike I ’ve put
together a few names and faces!

Kind regards,
Rachel McClure
Acting Principal





S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

The 2023 Riverina da Vinci Decathlon was held last week and the
WWCC teams presented themselves with distinction! Final results
were outstanding with the Year 6 team achieving overall winner
and Year 5 placing second. Both teams placed first in the
Mathematics and English subjects on top of great results across
all subject areas. "Mrs Alcorn and I were so incredibly proud of
the positive attitude, perseverance and motivation demonstrated
by the students. They committed themselves to self-directed
additional study as well as engaging deeply in our training
sessions and this was borne out in their enjoyment of the day,"
explained Miss Brooke Scriven, Year 5 teacher. Training started in
lunchtimes, after school and on weekends back in Term 1 and the
students were privileged to have external tutors from Xeros
Piccolo Consulting Engineers (thank you Mr Jordan Gill) and Dr
Lachlan Brown, Senior Lecturer English (Poetry) from CSU, as
well as a number of teachers who gave of their time to coach the
students in English, Mathematics, Science, Ideation (problem
solving), Engineering, Creative Producers (drama), Art and
Poetry, Code Breaking, Legacy and Cartography. Competition
across the day was intense, with schools coming from as far as
Cowra and Moama, to take part in this team based academic
competition. The theme for the 2023 competition was Chaos and
students undertook challenges which spoke to this theme.
Importantly they had fun: "Our tablecloth turned into chaos,
fitting for the day's theme!" said Clare, while Hamish was really
proud of everything the teams achieved, "It was difficult but fun
at the same time." 

2 0 2 3  R I V E R I N A  D A  V I N C I  D E C A T H L O N

Year 1 are exploring multiplication by making arrays! They
know columns and rows and how to calculate them into a
multiplication sentence. What better way to explore arrays
than with everyday objects like fruit loops! Deliciously fun
and incredibly blessed! 

T A S T Y  M A T H !

J U N E E  C A T T L E  H A N D L I N G
On Friday, students from Years 5 to 10 went to the Junee Showgrounds
and participated in a series of workshops explaining different areas of
cattle showing with a particular focus on Highland Cattle. The students
were taught how to prepare the cattle for a show, including how to
wash, dry, and clean the horns of the animal being shown. The
presenters talked a lot about getting an animal used to these activities
and the importance of consistent and careful handling. The day was
extremely valuable and also loads of fun. The students also got to
listen to 'Cattle Showing 101' where they were shown the ropes of an
actual show ring. The people there were very insightful and very good
to talk to. They shared their experiences and were keen to teach us lots
of things. Thank you Mr Crick for all your mentorship!
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In 5S, students enjoy sharing their love of books
with each other! After learning that Acting
Principal Mrs McClure also loves books, students
were keen to share their love of books with her
too! 5S students enjoyed a book review from Mrs
McClure and in turn, also shared some of their
favourite books! We thank Mrs McClure for
sharing in our love of reading! 

5 S  R E A D  W I T H  M R S  M C C L U R E

This year's Youth Mental Health Forum provided an invaluable
opportunity for students across our region to engage with a
myriad of schools and local mental health professionals. Students
discovered how to effectively navigate issues relating to mental
health and wellbeing, and enjoyed learning from the panel of
experts who answered questions related to mental health. 
The forum provided students with the opportunity to
collaboratively develop a ‘Take It Back’ project to implement in
their school communities. This project is designed to help students
lead awareness building activities about mental health topics
within their school communities. This is a very important way of
ensuring students from the wider school community can build their
knowledge of mental health and resilience strategies. 
Year 12 student Skylah stated, “I learnt how educating oneself sets
us on the path to improvement & empowerment!” 
Annabelle stated, “This event allowed us to unite and connect.” 
Thank you to Burn Bright, Headspace & the YMHF steering
committee for all your hard work leading up to this event. Also, a
big thank you to all of the local services involved & those who
attended to support our students. 

Y O U T H  M E N T A L  H E A L T H  F O R U M  2 0 2 3

The lunchtime concert held last week showcased the talented

students of Riverina Conservatorium of Music who are pursuing

their Diploma or Bachelor programs in collaboration with Central

Queensland University. The audience was treated to captivating

performances by Rosemary, Kate, Jess, Louise, Fiona, and Brianna,

showcasing their skills in flute, voice, piano, classical guitar, and

bass guitar. The concert featured a delightful selection of pieces

from renowned composers such as Debussy, Poulenc, Chopin, and

more.

"I liked everything!" - Greta

"There was a wonderful variety of instruments and styles." - Tristan

L U N C H T I M E  C O N C E R T
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LOVIN' SPORT
CIS CROSS COUNTRY
A massive congratulations to the four Secondary Students who
represented CSSA at the CIS Cross Country in Sydney on
Thursday. What a massive effort and what fantastic results.
Congratulations to Violet, Year 7, who in a very close race came in
11th place! And to Freya, Year 11, who placed 9th; Logan, Year 12,
who placed 8th and Will, Year 12, who placed 7th!! Freya, Logan
and Will have earnt themselves a spot in the CIS Team for the
NSW Allschools, while Violet is 1st Reserve!! Congratulations on all
the training and preparation you put into the day's race (and all
the races that led to this point!). 

B O Y S  O P E N  R U G B Y

N E T B A L L  S U C C E S S !

Two boys teams from Years 7/8 and Years 9/10 represented the

College last week at the CWWHSSA Rugby 7s Gala Day. The boys

put their heart and soul into the matches, at times outplaying the

competition but in the end being thwarted as they searched for

the win. After a full day of play both teams are keen to continue

growing their skills in readiness for the 2024 Gala Day.

Congratulations to students who received Best on Ground awards:

Year 9/10 Team: Joe Jarratt and Ethan Harris

Year 7/8 Team: Hugh McCormick and Toby McMartin

Massive thank you to Mr Greg Nugent and Mr Trevor Gyles for

coaching the boys in such a positive, team building manner. We

can look forward to the Girl's Gala Day, now scheduled for Term 3.

Over the long weekend Hannah, Claire, Carneh (all in U17 team)

and Sophie (U15 team) competed for Narrandera Netball in the

2023 HART Senior State Age Titles in Newcastle. 

Sophie's U15 team had a tough competition but had 5 good

wins, a few very tight games and a few losses. They learnt a lot,

had lots of fun, and enjoyed the experience. 

The girls in the U17 team, who were also defending title holders

from last year, only lost 1 game all weekend. Monday saw them

take on some very tough teams, where they only won by 1 goal;

however it was enough to take out the title for a 2nd year! 

A huge thank you to Brendon Colvin for his coaching, he did a

great job guiding the team throughout the representative

season. The team won the Cowra, and Bathurst carnivals as

well. 

It was great to hear how the girls conducted themselves with

great humility and graciousness across the season and

particularly over the long weekend. Well done girls!

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/netball-state-gala-day


AFFIRMATION

WELLBEING

EMPOWERMENT

Focus on the Family tip: Dialoguing with KidsFocus on the Family tip: Dialoguing with Kids


There's a big difference between "talking" and "dialoguing".  

  
Most of us spend plenty of time talking to our kids, but do we spend enough time in active
dialogue? The difference is, dialoguing gets us past the surface and into deeper issues of the
heart. It's taking the time to ask sincere questions about how our kids are doing, and how
they feel about certain issues. And it's the backbone of any good relationship.  
  
And dialoguing is a two-way street. Not only are you getting to know your kids on a deeper
level, you're allowing them to see inside your heart as well.  
  
Parents tend to think that lecturing is the best way to teach, and when kids are very small,
that may be the case. But as kids get older and start to think for themselves, they respond
better to active dialogue. When we engage them in conversation on a personal level, we're
teaching them what it means to truly care for others. And we're instilling relational habits that
will stick with them for a lifetime.

To get in touch with the
College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or
email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au

Source:
 Focus on the Family Australia

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars
https://families.org.au/
https://families.org.au/
https://families.org.au/






Please drop donations at 
the College Office.







Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

